Wilcox Academy     P.O. Box 1149 Camden, Alabama 36726
A Blue Ribbon School                                                                                                                                                                     Accredited by Cognia & AISA

Dear Parents of High School Students:

Please carefully read the following information pertaining to our high school students, testing, and college applications and scholarships. 
First, attendance is very important. It is our job to prepare these young people for their next step in life, and we cannot do this if they are not at school. Multiple absences make school difficult for students and for their teachers. 

Hopefully, you are aware that your student has begun earning credits toward graduation during his/her first semester of the ninth grade. Help us keep track of your child and make sure that he or she is earning at least six credits per year. The State of Alabama Department of Education requires that each high school graduate has completed four years of math, science, English, and history. Two of the math courses must be Algebra I and geometry, and one science must be biology. The other courses will be selected from additional core courses, our electives, and physical education. For the best college preparation, encourage your child to sign up for the most challenging schedule for which he or she is eligible. For our scheduling purposes, it is very important that each student stay on track. If your child fails a semester of a required course, he or she needs to attend summer school that year to make up the missing credit or half-credit. Online courses through the AISA are also available for making up credits. Don’t wait until the junior year to worry about graduating. Please remember that a student must be a “candidate for graduation” in order to participate in the graduate exercises. That means that he or she must have passed all required credits for graduation – minimum of 24 total credits. 

Wilcox Academy will administer the PSAT for all juniors on the second Wednesday in October during the first four periods of the day. Students will register with their homeroom teacher You will receive more in. formation about this test at a later date. This is an important test that serves two purposes. Those who score exceptionally high will become a part of the National Merit System, which could possibly mean scholarship opportunities. Also, this test is an introduction to the SAT. The Southeast predominantly requires the ACT for college admittance, but all other regions of the country and the NCAA require the SAT. Therefore, if your child is planning to attend college outside the Southeast and/or play college sports, he or she will be exposed to this test format. 

Speaking of the ACT, we will be giving this test on our campus in October and in April. Tenth graders are strongly encouraged to wait until the end of this year or the beginning of the eleventh grade to take this test because of the courses they are taking this year. Juniors are strongly encouraged to take this test in the fall to allow several more opportunities before their senior year. We will administer the ACT without writing to all juniors in late March during the school day. Registration for the national testing dates may be done online at www.act.org for the ACT and www.collegeboard.com for the SAT. 

Scholarships: After Christmas holidays, Mrs. Pat will have applications for the Allyrae Wallace Foundation and Martha Simpson Foundation scholarships for the seniors. If you live in Wilcox County, do not let these opportunities pass by. More information about these two scholarships will follow. Students must have an overall B average and a nomination to receive the Farish Scholarship, which is a third local scholarship awarded to Wilcox County students. Other local scholarships are by application and others through selection of the scholarship boards: Blue Jones Scholarship, Brad Powe Scholarship, Allison Wetherbee Scholarship, and Peyton D. Burford, Jr. Scholarship. 
Any time that a scholarship opportunity crosses my desk, it is passed on to the seniors either by Mrs. Pat or by me personally. We make them aware of everything that we know of, but it is their responsibility to obtain the application, letters of recommendation, and transcripts that are often required for the application’s completion. Please communicate with your child about the importance of these opportunities and the rising cost of a college education. Also, check your emails for scholarship information. 
Even though graduation seems like such a long time away for some of our students, it isn’t. Many of the awards and scholarships use a cumulative grade point average that begins with the first semester of the ninth grade. Please encourage your child to do his or her best. Again, it is too late to be overly concerned about grade point averages at the beginning of the senior year. Many scholarships rely on qualities and characteristics other than merely grade point average. Encourage your child to become involved in extracurricular activities at school, at church, and within the community. A well-rounded high school student makes for a successful college student and a contributing citizen.
If you have any questions or concerns, please get in touch with me. I am available from 2:00 until 3:00 for conferences, but please call in advance to schedule. 334.830.1448
Sincerely,   Rebecca B. Malone
